
 
 

CITY OF FORT BRAGG 
Incorporated August 5, 1889 
416 N. Franklin Street 
Fort Bragg, CA 95437 

Phone: (707) 961-2823 
 

BID OPENING 
CV Starr Pool Basin Reconstruction Project 

City Project No. PWP-00113 

Bids were scheduled to be opened on Wednesday, August 21, 2019, at 2:00 p.m. by June Lemos, 
CMC, City Clerk. City staff present in addition to the City Clerk included: Assistant Director of Public 
Works John Smith and Engineering Technician Chantell O’Neal. Also present: Mendocino Coast 
Recreation and Parks District Administrator Dan Keyes. 

Four (4) bids were received. Said bids were from: 

1. Adams Pool Solutions    Base Bid: $237,500.00 
3675 Old Santa Rita Road 
Pleasanton, CA 94588 
 

2. Burkett’s Pool Plastering, Inc.  Base Bid: $433,454.001 
600 N. Frontage Road 
Ripon, CA 95366 
  

3. Condor, Inc.    Base Bid: $373,000.00 
3000 Durfee Avenue 
El Monte, CA 91732 
 

4. Natare Corporation   Base Bid: $225,866.002 
5905 W. 74th Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46278-1786 
 

All bids except for the Natare Corporation bid contained bid security in accordance with the Notice 
Inviting Bids for this project. 

The bids will be reviewed by City Staff and a recommendation will be made to the Fort Bragg City 
Council at their regular meeting of September 9, 2019, at 6:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter 
may be heard. 

Dated: August 21, 2019 

June Lemos, CMC 
City Clerk 
 
cc: Planholders 

                                                 
1 The Burkett’s Pool Plastering bid contained the notation: “Deduct for no bond coat on both pools <$45,437.00>.” 
2 The Natare Corporation bid was not submitted on the City’s Bid Form as required by Article 2, Paragraph 2.03A 
of the Instructions to Bidders, and it was therefore non-responsive. 
 

 


